
From: jose cortes <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 5:41 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
  

  
 
 

Dear Councilmembers,  
While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor system on our city, 
we still need our voices to be heard in any changes 
 to the fundamental structure of our city government. Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot 
measure till 2022, while creating a Charter Commission %2�� but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together 
community input and 
 create recommendations to address the community%2��s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 
advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would be just as 
problematic as the original 
 power grab. I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo%2��s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas%2�� 
memo that would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 
into account real, significant 
 community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and 
Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay 
from this Council 
 item and instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. Thank you 
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No Backroom Deals in San José 

DH 

Dieu Huynh <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 5:59 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

  



Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

RG 

Robert Gonzalez <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 6:11 PM 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while 

creating a Charter Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and 

create recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told 

in advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo 

and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that would: move the mayoral election to presidential election 

years; create a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant community input and 

independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political 

Practices for consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census 

delay from this Council item and instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

  



Item 3.1 - Uphold Transparency! 

BG 

Barbara Goldstein <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 6:13 PM 

District3  

  

  

Dear Councilman Peralez:   
  
I support your stance on separating the ballot decisions on  election timing from the strong mayor initiative. Election 
timing is a move that will encourage greater voter turnout as it will coincide with presidential elections.   The strong 
mayor initiative is, in my opinion, something that requires more thoughtful discussion as it is a complex issue. I have 
worked in or with two major cities that have strong mayor systems -- Seattle and Chattanooga --  and I have seen both 
the advantages and the disadvantages of this system.  If the strong mayor initiative is on the November ballot, it is 
essential that voters understand the implications of the measures that are placed before put before them. As your 
constituent, I urge you to uphold transparency with voters. Each proposed charter change should be treated as a 
separate measure on the ballot with clear and precise language that clearly explains what each entails if passed. 
  
Thanks for listening. 
  
Sincerely, 
  
  
Barbara 
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No Backroom Deals in San José 

RG 

Rita Garcia <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 6:27 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

  



Item 3.1 - Mayor's Supplemental Memo 

RG 

Robert Gonzalez <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 6:39 PM 

City Clerk;  

Agendadesk;  

Taber, Toni  

  

  

Hello, 

 

While I'm grateful to see that this process will be delayed, I was a bit concerned after reading the Mayor's 

memo and seeing the following (screenshot below). The first sentence reads as if organizations were the 

only ones that voiced their opposition, and ignores the hundreds of community members (not affiliated 

with any organizations or at least the ones you speak of) that wrote or called in. It affirms that our voices 

have little to no impact, and that we're being ignored by our representatives. Does our Mayor lead for 

organizations e.g. developers and unions, or does he represent the people?  
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No Backroom Deals in San José 

MD 

Mita Dey <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 6:49 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

 

Gratefully, 

Mita Dey D8 

San Jose 

 



No Backroom Deals in San José 

VA 

Veronica Amador <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 7:31 PM 

  

  

Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding 

that we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon 

Valley, immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the 

wealthiest cities in the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would 

undermine district elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut 

out. A vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by 

consolidating power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single 

mothers, and underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely 

not living in concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

 

Veronica Amador 
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No Backroom Deals in San José 

CM 

Claudia Martinez <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 7:37 PM 

 

[External Email] 

 

 

 

Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

  



No Backroom Deals in San José 

ZV 

Zapopan Monica Vazquez <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 7:53 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

  



No Backroom Deals in San José 

ZT 

Zulema Torres <  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 7:59 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

 



No Backroom Deals in San José 

JL 

Jackie Lebrun  

  

Reply all| 
Today, 8:08 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

 

 

-Jacqueline Stahlberger 

 



No Backroom Deals in San José 

TG 

Teresa Garate  

  

Reply all| 
Mon 7/27/2020 8:19 PM 

To: 

Liccardo, Sam; Jones, Chappie; Jimenez, Sergio; Peralez, Raul; Diep, Lan; Carrasco, Magdalena; Davis, Dev; Esparza, Maya; Arenas, Sylvia;  

Foley, Pam; Khamis, Johnny; Agendadesk  
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

 



No Backroom Deals in San José 

RC 

Rosana Carrasco <  

  

Reply all| 
Mon 7/27/2020 8:44 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

  



No Backroom Deals in San José 

JT 

Jeremy Taylor <  

  

Reply all| 
Mon 7/27/2020 9:33 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

  



Support the Mayor/Council Initiative 

KM 

Kevin McClelland <  

  

Reply all| 
Mon 7/27/2020 9:40 PM 

To: 

Agendadesk  

To help protect your privacy, some content in this message has been blocked. To re-enable the blocked features, click here. 

To always show content from this sender, click here. 

  

  

Dear Clerk City Clerk, 

Please vote to pass the Inclusion, Accountability & Better 
Government Reform Measure. 
 
We need government to be effective, responsive, and 
accountable to the community for services, results and to bring 
local government into the 21st century. We must have the 
people’s choice, an elected Accountable Mayor, be directly 
responsible for the city rather than career bureaucrats. The public 
must have confidence that their elected officials are driving the 
community’s priorities. 
 
The community expects their elected officials to be able to take 
action during times of crisis. It's a complete charade when we 
elect a citywide leader that doesn't have the tools to create or 
affect change. That responsibility must be in the hands of an 
elected Mayor. 
 
I strongly urge you to vote in support of this ballot measure to 
implement good government reforms for a more accountable, 
transparent, and efficient city hall. 

Sincerely, 

Kevin McClelland 
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Item 3.1 - Strong Mayor Initiative - San Jose Resident Input 

JL 

Julian Le <  

  

Reply all| 
Mon 7/27/2020 10:15 PM 

 

  

  

Dear Mayor Liccardo and San Jose Councilmembers,  
 
My name is Julian Le and I am a resident of District 3. It has been brought to my attention that tomorrow a vote will be cast that will 
allow the current mayor to hold an additional two years in office without community input.   
 
I understand the goal that is trying to be accomplished, but I hope that you take into consideration that it's important to be open, honest, 
and transparent about why. Simply putting verbiage that is confusing to the voters will not help achieve this goal. 
 
I urge you to please communicate this to the voters as transparently as possible. Then and only then will we be the fair and goal-
achieving San Jose I know we can be. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Best regards, 
Julian Le 
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No Backroom Deals in San José 

EA 

Elliott Anaya <  

  

Reply all| 
Tue 7/28/2020 7:16 AM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

 

Sincerely, 

Elliott Anaya 

  



Item 3.1 - Uphold Transparency! 

RR 

Rita R Ruiz <  

  

Reply all| 
Tue 7/28/2020 7:32 AM 

To: 

Liccardo, Sam 
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Dear Mayor and Councilmembers, 

 

If we must vote on the Strong Mayor Initiative in November, it is your responsibility to ensure that voters 

understand the measures put before them. As your constituent, I am urging you to uphold transparency with 

voters. Please ensure that each proposed charter change is a separate measure on the November ballot with 

clear and precise language that explicitly states what each entails if passed. 

 

Sincerely, 

Rita R Ruiz 

 



 
 
July 28, 2020 
 
Re. Agenda Item 3.1, July 28, Agenda 20-822. Reconsideration of ​Potential Ballot 
Measure to Amend the City Charter  
 
Dear Mayor Liccardo, Vice Mayor Jones, and City Council Members Jimenez, Peralez, 
Diep, Carrasco, Davis, Esparza, Arenas, Foley, and Khamis, 
 
We at Mothers Out Front Silicon Valley (formerly South Bay) ​share the League of 
Women’s Voters’ and others’ concerns ​about the ​Potential Ballot Measure to Amend 
the City Charter. ​Although our primary area of focus is climate justice, we recognize that 
we will not be able to advocate effectively for this cause--nor any of the other vital 
issues we face--if our government is not fully representational, transparent, equitable, 
and inclusive.  
 
We applaud Mayor Liccardo for listening to the community and proposing to delay the 
placement of a strong mayor proposal on the ballot until 2022. It’s vital that this process 
include robust community input, especially from underrepresented portions of our 
community, and a thorough consideration of the complex pros and cons of various city 
governance structures.  
 
We agree with the League of Women Voters that:  

● Proposing a major change to our city’s governance structure should not be done 
hastily and needs to be preceded by an Independent Charter Review 
Commission. 

● Given the tremendous financial strains the City is experiencing, expensive ballot 
measures should not be placed on the ballot unless truly necessary. 

● Ballot measures should not contain multiple subjects. Each of these three 
proposals should be considered separately, not intertwined. 

● The City Council should use its own authority to strengthen campaign finance 
transparency and disclosure laws rather than put these issues on a ballot 
measure. 



 
Therefore, we ​agree with Mayor Liccardo’s proposal to delay​ a charter revision 
proposal until November 2022, and we appreciate Vice Mayor Jones’s and 
Councilmembers Esparza and Carrasco’s thoughtful recommendations. ​We support 
Councilmember Arenas's memo specifying a requirement for significant 
community engagement to determine if and how our government structure 
should change. We urge you to adopt Councilmember Arenas’s 
recommendations as, in our judgment, they combine the best ideas of the 
previous ones.  
  
Thank you in advance for ensuring a representational, fair, inclusive, and transparent 
process for making such a consequential decision as changing our governance 
structure.  
 
Sincerely, 
Linda Hutchins-Knowles, Co-founder and Coach  
Mothers Out Front Silicon Valley 
 
 



From: Nho Le <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 6:08 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
  

  
 
 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 
While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor system on our city, we still need 
our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city government. 

 
Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter Commission – but 
instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create recommendations to address the community’s interests, 
the mayor is asking the commission to be told in advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham 
process, which would be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 
I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that would: move the mayoral 
election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant community input and 
independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for 
consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and 
instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 
Thank you, 
Duc Le 
30 year San Jose resident 
District 7 and formerly District 8 
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Robert Gonzalez <  

  

Reply all| 
Mon 7/27/2020 6:11 PM 

To: 

 [External Email] 

 

 

 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while 

creating a Charter Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and 

create recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told 

in advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo 

and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that would: move the mayoral election to presidential election 

years; create a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant community input and 

independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political 

Practices for consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census 

delay from this Council item and instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 
  



From: nlale <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 6:12 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
  

  
 

Dear Councilmembers, 

I am a U.S. Citizen who fled Vietnam and arrived in the United States as a refugee after the Fall of Saigon. I risked my life to flee a 
country where there was no democracy and my voice was silenced. This proposal would again silence my rights and determine 
decisions that would leave my community, the Vietnamese and Vietnamese American community, and other communities of color in 
San Jose out of the conversation. 
 
While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor system on our city, we still need 
our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city government. 

 
Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter Commission – but 
instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create recommendations to address the community’s interests, 
the mayor is asking the commission to be told in advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham 
process, which would be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 
I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that would: move the 
mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant community 
input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for 
consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and 
instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 
Thank you, 
Thanh Le 
30 year San Jose resident 
District 7 and formerly District 8 
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From: Lanan Hleigh <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 6:14 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
  

  
 
 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 
While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor system on our city, we still need 
our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city government. 

 
Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter Commission – but 
instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create recommendations to address the community’s interests, 
the mayor is asking the commission to be told in advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham 
process, which would be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 
I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that would: move the mayoral 
election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant community input and 
independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for 
consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and 
instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 
Thank you, 
Lanan Hleigh 
District 7 Resident 
San Jose, CA 
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From: Serena <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 6:35 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
 

 

[External Email] 

 

 

 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you, 

Serena Alvarez, Esq. 

  



From: Cass K <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 9:11 AM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! YES To Transparency and Community Input! 

  
  

  

 
Dear Councilmembers,  

I reside in Pam Foley's District and do not support the Strong Mayor Ballot Measure. The lack of public input, 

the  mayor's conflict of interest with him casting the tie-breaking vote to for a ballot measure giving himself 2 

more years in office, and the utter lack of analysis or  fact finding behind such a 

significant constitutional change to our City Charter points to only one thing: a back room deal of the worst 

kind.  We like the campaign finance reform measures and the recusal requirements  - but those too seem 

tacked on in order to make a bitter and constitutionally lethal pill more palatable. But it is not palatable to us, 

the citizens of San Jose. We demand community input and involvement, we demand sound and reasoned 

changes to our City Charter that benefit us, not politicians and business and labor interests and most 

importantly we demand transparency.  Extending the mayor's term of office with powers snatched from our 

elected representatives is becoming a disturbing  trend of executive branches undermining our democratic 

checks and balances. Sure we will get a chance to vote on something in November. But the lack of detail, lack of 

input from  voters and other marginalized voices means we will be voting with blindfolds over our eyes.  Just as 

I suspect was intended. 

 

As Councilwoman Sylvia Arenas wrote: 

"The people of this City that the Mayor is supposed to represent -- are still waiting for our needs to be considered 

before discussing a fundamental restructuring of San Jose city government as we know it. The proposed change to 

the city charter would dramatically limit the ability of our councilmembers to advocate for the communities they 

know best, and would rob us of our voice in policy decisions. We are STILL being shut out of this process that’s 

being rushed through without real and substantial community engagement. The “Blue Ribbon Commission” to 

evaluate the proposed changes has no stated composition or admissions requirements, this allows for the 

possibility that communities of color continue to be denied a seat at the table. But, you can still halt this proposal 

and allow our voices to be heard. Allowing the Mayor to make unilateral decisions and yield power over other 

councilmembers or departments indiscriminately would not only suppress the voice of our communities of color 

but skew the checks and balances of our local government. The proposed changes do not represent the needs and 

the goals of our city and the local leaders we expect to champion for us in City Hall. I urge the Council to NOT 

vote in favor of placing the Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR extending Mayor’s term for 2 

additional years. Thank you " 

 

Cass Kohler 

San Jose District 9 
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From: Mita Dey <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 6:55 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

Mita Dey D8 

San Jose 

  



From: David Hien <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 6:57 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

  



From: Wendy Stegeman <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 8:08 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

The people of this City that the Mayor is supposed to represent -- are still waiting for our needs to be 

considered before discussing a fundamental restructuring of San Jose city government as we know it. The 

proposed change to the city charter would dramatically limit the ability of our councilmembers to advocate for 

the communities they know best, and would rob us of our voice in policy decisions. 

 

We are STILL being shut out of this process that’s being rushed through without real and substantial 

community engagement. The “Blue Ribbon Commission” to evaluate the proposed changes has no stated 

composition or admissions requirements, this allows for the possibility that communities of color continue to 

be denied a seat at the table. 

 

But, you can still halt this proposal and allow our voices to be heard. 

 

Allowing the Mayor to make unilateral decisions and yield power over other councilmembers or departments 

indiscriminately would not only suppress the voice of our communities of color but skew the checks and 

balances of our local government. The proposed changes do not represent the needs and the goals of our city 

and the local leaders we expect to champion for us in City Hall. 

 

I urge the Council to NOT vote in favor of placing the Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR 

extending Mayor’s term for 2 additional years. 

 

Thank you, 

Dr. Wendy L. Stegeman 

Teacher 

Mother 

Foster Mom 

Social Services Commissioner 

2nd generation San Josean 

  



From: Wendy Stegeman <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 8:11 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

The COVID-19 pandemic and the Black Lives Matter Movement have highlighted the inequities that exist in San 

Jose for our communities of color. By expanding the authority of the Mayor’s office, the City would further 

exclude communities of color from having a voice at City Hall. Councilmembers would lose their ability to 

advocate for the communities they know best, and will not have enough power to protect their residents in a 

Strong Mayor form of government. 

 

Many residents in my community work long hours, rely on public transportation, speak a language other than 

English, and may not have a computer or internet to keep up with City Council meetings -- but they vote for a 

councilmember to represent them and their interests at City Council. We voted you in to represent us not to 

give in to the whims of a mayor who wants to extend his term by 2 years and full control. 

 

These proposed changes still offer no opportunity for meaningful community input. A “Blue Ribbon 

Commission” to appraise the proposed changes has no stated composition or admissions requirements, and 

offers no guarantee that communities of color won’t be denied a seat at the table. 

 

We were against this proposal last month and we are against it now. I urge the Council to NOT vote in favor of 

placing the Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR extending Mayor’s term for 2 additional years. 

 

Thank you, 

Dr. Wendy L. Stegeman 

Teacher 

Mom 

Foster mom 

Social Services Commissioner 

  



From: Wendy Stegeman <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 8:14 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

We are still listening, and we are still watching. The global movement against police brutality and systemic 

racism is alive and well, and we are still calling for more accountability from our local leaders -- not more 

power for the Mayor. 

 

Mayor Liccardo has falsely interpreted our goals of a more accountable local government as a call for him to 

grant himself more power. Adding in important electoral reforms into this power-grab proposal is insincere 

and unacceptable. This proposal demonstrates that Mayor Liccardo refuses to listen, and would grant future 

mayors the ability to continue to ignore our needs. 

 

We asked for an accountable mayor, not an authoritarian. I urge the Council to NOT vote in favor of placing the 

Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR extending Mayor’s term for 2 additional years. The 

Strong-Mayor ballot measure is a senseless and costly move, and shows a lack of understanding of the 

problems of racism and inequality facing our community. 

 

Thank you, 

Dr. Wendy L. Stegeman 

Teacher 

Mother 

Foster Mom 

Social Services Commissioner 

  



From: Christine Lam <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 8:24 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Christine Lam 

  



From: stacy.klopfer <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 9:41 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  

  

  

 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a 

strong mayor system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to 

the fundamental structure of our city government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, 

while creating a Charter Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring 

together community input and create recommendations to address the community’s 

interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in advance what to bring forward 

to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would be just as 

problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember 

Arenas’ memo that would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create 

a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant community input 

and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair 

Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and removes 

the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds 

it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

 

Stacy Klopfer 

Resident 
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From: Calvin Phung <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 10:12 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

The COVID-19 pandemic and the Black Lives Matter Movement have highlighted the inequities that exist in San 

Jose for our communities of color. By expanding the authority of the Mayor’s office, the City would further 

exclude communities of color from having a voice at City Hall. Councilmembers would lose their ability to 

advocate for the communities they know best, and will not have enough power to protect their residents in a 

Strong Mayor form of government. 

 

Many residents in my community work long hours, rely on public transportation, speak a language other than 

English, and may not have a computer or internet to keep up with City Council meetings -- but they vote for a 

councilmember to represent them and their interests at City Council. We voted you in to represent us not to 

give in to the whims of a mayor who wants to extend his term by 2 years and full control. 

 

These proposed changes still offer no opportunity for meaningful community input. A “Blue Ribbon 

Commission” to appraise the proposed changes has no stated composition or admissions requirements, and 

offers no guarantee that communities of color won’t be denied a seat at the table. 

 

We were against this proposal last month and we are against it now. I urge the Council to NOT vote in favor of 

placing the Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR extending Mayor’s term for 2 additional years. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Calvin Phung 

  



From: Elaine Talerico <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 10:24 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! 

  
  

  

 

Dear Councilmembers,  

The people of this City that the Mayor is supposed to represent -- are still waiting for our 

needs to be considered before discussing a fundamental restructuring of San Jose city 

government as we know it. The proposed change to the city charter would dramatically 

limit the ability of our councilmembers to advocate for the communities they know best, 

and would rob us of our voice in policy decisions. We are STILL being shut out of this 

process that’s being rushed through without real and substantial community engagement. 

The “Blue Ribbon Commission” to evaluate the proposed changes has no stated 

composition or admissions requirements, this allows for the possibility that communities 

of color continue to be denied a seat at the table. But, you can still halt this proposal and 

allow our voices to be heard. Allowing the Mayor to make unilateral decisions and yield 

power over other councilmembers or departments indiscriminately would not only 

suppress the voice of our communities of color but skew the checks and balances of our 

local government. The proposed changes do not represent the needs and the goals of our 

city and the local leaders we expect to champion for us in City Hall. I urge the Council to 

NOT vote in favor of placing the Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR 

extending Mayor’s term for 2 additional years.  

 

 

Four years is enough. .. 

 Thank you , 

 

Elaine Talerico  
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From: Kristan Suko <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 10:26 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

Kristan Suko 

District 4 San Jose resident 

  



From: Janet Holt <  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2020 11:26 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Arenas, Sylvia <  Janet Holt 
<  
Subject: Special Council Meeting Item 20-822 Public Comment 

  
  

  

 

 

Dear Mayor's Office, 

 

Thank you for making the smart move to pull back the proposed Nov ballot measure to 

Amend the City Charter and Ordinance until full vetting of each proposal as described in 

item 2 and 3 of your memo of 7-27-20  by a Charter Committee and further education and 

discussion can be held by the voting community.  As you mention in your memorandum 

San Jose needs to slow down, and attempt to unite during this most difficult social, 

economic and political time in our history. 

 

The direction in item 2a should be considered as recommendations and not a flowchart 

that the appointed committee must follow. Residents should expect the committee will 

address how city government works today and fully explore  all pros and cons that would 

arise should San Jose choose to change their mayor governance structure and city charter. 

For the remainder of the items under item 2, after thorough vetting and discussion, these 

items should be able to be 

applied through council meetings and amendments without going to the ballot.  

 

Item 3 also needs thorough and careful consideration  to determine the advantages and 

disadvantages  of moving San Jose Mayoral races to align with the Presidential election 

before it becomes a ballot measure in 2022. 

 

Thank you, 

Janet Holt 

Resident D8 
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From: daniel reyes <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 12:42 AM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
  

  
 
 

Dear Councilmembers,  
 
While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor system on our city, 
we still need our voices to be heard in any changes 
 to the fundamental structure of our city government. Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot 
measure till 2022, while creating a Charter Commission %2�� but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together 
community input and 
 create recommendations to address the community%2��s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 
advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would be just as 
problematic as the original 
 power grab. I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo%2��s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas%2�� 
memo that would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 
into account real, significant 
 community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and 
Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay 
from this Council 
 item and instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August.  
Thank you 
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From: Danny Garza <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 8:06 AM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
  

  
 
 

Dear Councilmembers,  
 
While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor system on our city, 
we still need our voices to be heard in any changes  to the fundamental structure of our city government. Just now, the Mayor 
has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter Commission %2�� but instead of 
giving it wide authority to bring together community input and  create recommendations to address the community%2��s 
interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger 
this leads to a sham process, which would be just as problematic as the original  power grab. I urge the Council to vote NO on 
Mayor Liccardo%2��s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas%2�� memo that would: move the mayoral election to 
presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant  community input and 
independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for 
consideration and recommendations; and removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council  item 
and instead adds it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August.  
Thank you 
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From: Wheatley, Brian <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 8:26 AM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
 

 

[External Email] 

 

 

 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

 

 

> Brian Wheatley 

> SJUSD Board Vice President 

> Trustee Area 4 

 



From: Elizabeth Barragan <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 9:02 AM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! 
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Dear Councilmembers, 

 

The people of this City that the Mayor is supposed to represent -- are still waiting for our needs to be 

considered before discussing a fundamental restructuring of San Jose city government as we know it. The 

proposed change to the city charter would dramatically limit the ability of our councilmembers to advocate for 

the communities they know best, and would rob us of our voice in policy decisions. 

 

We are STILL being shut out of this process that’s being rushed through without real and substantial 

community engagement. The “Blue Ribbon Commission” to evaluate the proposed changes has no stated 

composition or admissions requirements, this allows for the possibility that communities of color continue to 

be denied a seat at the table. 

 

But, you can still halt this proposal and allow our voices to be heard. 

 

Allowing the Mayor to make unilateral decisions and yield power over other councilmembers or departments 

indiscriminately would not only suppress the voice of our communities of color but skew the checks and 

balances of our local government. The proposed changes do not represent the needs and the goals of our city 

and the local leaders we expect to champion for us in City Hall. 

 

I urge the Council to NOT vote in favor of placing the Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR 

extending Mayor’s term for 2 additional years. 

 

Thank you 

 



No Backroom Deals in San José 

TH 

Tomara Hall <  

  

Reply all| 
Tue 7/28/2020 10:15 AM 

To: 

  

  

Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. In a time when we are witnessing 

powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that we address such dire issues 

such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, immigration, poverty, and most 

recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in the world, you've chosen 

to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district elections. District elections 

were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A vote for the 

Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating power in 

one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and underprivileged 

who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in concentration in the 

districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-

Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to reconsider your vote. Vote NO on strong 

mayor! Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

Tomara Hall, M.A. 

Education Specialist 
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From: Nathan Notary <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 10:09 AM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo 

  
  

  

 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a 

strong mayor system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to 

the fundamental structure of our city government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, 

while creating a Charter Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring 

together community input and create recommendations to address the community’s 

interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in advance what to bring forward 

to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would be just as 

problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember 

Arenas’ memo that would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create 

a charter revision commission that takes into account real, significant community input 

and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance reforms to the Board of Fair 

Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and removes 

the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds 

it to another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

 

 

Nathan Ganeshan 
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No Backroom Deals in San José 

S 

 

  

Reply all| 
Tue 7/28/2020 10:53 AM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that 

we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, 

immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in 

the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district 

elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A 

vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating 

power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and 

underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in 

concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

  



 

From: Wendy Stegeman <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 11:18 AM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

 Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you, 

Dr. Wendy L. Stegeman 

Teacher 

Mom 

Foster Mom 

Social Services Commissioner 

  



Against strong mayor initiative 

AR 

Alberto Ribas <  

  

Reply all| 
Tue 7/28/2020 11:57 AM 

  

  

Dear Councilmembers, 
 
No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 
 
In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that we address 
such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, immigration, poverty, and 
most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in the world, you've chosen to be tone-
deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district elections. 
 
District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A vote for the 
Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating power in one office. This 
power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and underprivileged who are not heavily represented 
in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong 
Mayor Initiative! 
 
I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to reconsider your 
vote. 
 
Vote NO on strong mayor! 
Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 
 
Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 
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Item 3.1 - Uphold Transparency! 

DP 

Denise Peralez <  

  

Reply all| 
Tue 7/28/2020 1:20 PM 
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Dear Mayor and Councilmembers, 

 

If we must vote on the Strong Mayor Initiative in November, it is your responsibility to ensure that voters 

understand the measures put before them. As your constituent, I am urging you to uphold transparency with 

voters. Please ensure that each proposed charter change is a separate measure on the November ballot with 

clear and precise language that explicitly states what each entails if passed. 

 

Sincerely, 

  



From: Victor Garcia <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 1:17 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: Vote NO on Mayor Liccardo's Memo, YES on Councilmember Arenas' Memo 

  
 

 

[External Email] 

 

 

 

Dear Councilmembers, 

 

While it is encouraging that community opposition has slowed down the drive to impose a strong mayor 

system on our city, we still need our voices to be heard in any changes to the fundamental structure of our city 

government. 

 

Just now, the Mayor has proposed delaying the Strong Mayor Ballot measure till 2022, while creating a Charter 

Commission – but instead of giving it wide authority to bring together community input and create 

recommendations to address the community’s interests, the mayor is asking the commission to be told in 

advance what to bring forward to the ballot! There is grave danger this leads to a sham process, which would 

be just as problematic as the original power grab. 

 

I urge the Council to vote NO on Mayor Liccardo’s memo and YES on Councilmember Arenas’ memo that 

would: move the mayoral election to presidential election years; create a charter revision commission that takes 

into account real, significant community input and independent research; sends proposed campaign finance 

reforms to the Board of Fair Campaign and Political Practices for consideration and recommendations; and 

removes the extension for redistricting due to Census delay from this Council item and instead adds it to 

another ballot measure to be voted on in August. 

 

Thank you 

 

Victor Garcia 

 



No Backroom Deals in San José 

SR 
Sachin Radhakrishnan <  
Tue 7/28/2020 4:18 PM 
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Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 
 
No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 
 
In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding that we 
address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon Valley, immigration, 
poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the wealthiest cities in the world, you've 
chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would undermine district elections. 
 
District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut out. A vote 
for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by consolidating power in 
one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single mothers, and underprivileged who are 
not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely not living in concentration in the districts of the 6 
who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 
 
I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to reconsider 
your vote. 
 
Vote NO on strong mayor! 
Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 
 
Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 

  



From: Melissa Scadina <  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2020 5:41 PM 
To: City Clerk <  Liccardo, Sam <  Jones, Chappie 
<  Jimenez, Sergio <  Peralez, Raul 
<  Diep, Lan <  Carrasco, Magdalena 
<  Davis, Dev <  Esparza, Maya 
<  Arenas, Sylvia <  Foley, Pam 
<  Khamis, Johnny <  
Subject: NO Strong Mayor Ballot Measure! 

  
 
 
[External Email] 
 
 
 
Dear Councilmembers, 
 
The people of this City that the Mayor is supposed to represent -- are still waiting for our needs to be considered 
before discussing a fundamental restructuring of San Jose city government as we know it. The proposed change to 
the city charter would dramatically limit the ability of our councilmembers to advocate for the communities they 
know best, and would rob us of our voice in policy decisions. 
 
We are STILL being shut out of this process that’s being rushed through without real and substantial community 
engagement. The “Blue Ribbon Commission” to evaluate the proposed changes has no stated composition or 
admissions requirements, this allows for the possibility that communities of color continue to be denied a seat at 
the table. 
 
But, you can still halt this proposal and allow our voices to be heard. 
 
Allowing the Mayor to make unilateral decisions and yield power over other councilmembers or departments 
indiscriminately would not only suppress the voice of our communities of color but skew the checks and balances 
of our local government. The proposed changes do not represent the needs and the goals of our city and the local 
leaders we expect to champion for us in City Hall. 
 
I urge the Council to NOT vote in favor of placing the Strong Mayor charter amendment on the ballot NOR 
extending Mayor’s term for 2 additional years. 
 
Thank you 

 



No Backroom Deals in San José 

MV 

Miros Venegas  

  

Reply all| 
Sat 8/1, 2:01 AM 

  

  

Dear Mayor Liccardo and Councilmembers, 

 

No backroom deals and no Strong Mayor Initiative for San José. 

 

In a time when we are witnessing powerful movements spurred on by our community who are demanding 

that we address such dire issues such as housing, the education gap, the wealth disparities in Silicon 

Valley, immigration, poverty, and most recently, a global pandemic, and the inequities in one of the 

wealthiest cities in the world, you've chosen to be tone-deaf by voting on a backroom deal that would 

undermine district elections. 

 

District elections were intentionally established to give voice to those who had been systematically shut 

out. A vote for the Strong Mayor Initiative will diminish the representation of the most vulnerable by 

consolidating power in one office. This power grab mostly puts in jeopardy people of color, single 

mothers, and underprivileged who are not heavily represented in wealthier districts and most definitely 

not living in concentration in the districts of the 6 who voted in favor of the Strong Mayor Initiative! 

 

I especially urge Mayor Liccardo, Vice-Mayor Jones, CM Diep, CM Davis, CM Foley, and CM Khamis to 

reconsider your vote. 

 

Vote NO on strong mayor! 

Vote NO on backroom deals in San José! 

 

Vote YES on the Carrasco and Esparza memo 
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